
ST PATRICK’S DAY—WEDNESDAY 17 MARCH 

Children may wear their Scouting or Guiding uniforms on Wednesday next 
week on St Patrick’s Day.  The uniforms can also be worn on St George’s Day 

on Friday 23rd April. 

 

GIRLS FOOTBALL TOURNAMENT 

Last Friday the girls’ football team took part in an indoor 5-a-side 
tournament at Notre Dame.  There were 8 schools divided into 2 
groups of 4.  In our first game we played some excellent football to 
win 2-0 (both goals by Ellen) against St James.  We lost 3-0 against Cleves 
but in the final game showed a great attitude to beat Surbiton High 1-0.  Un-
fortunately, although the girls finished joint top of their group they lost out 
on a place in the final on goal difference.  
Team: Zoe Howell (GK), Ellen Tiernan, Georgia McCourts, Hannah Green, 
Jessica Horton and Jaychel Barlet 

Please go to the school website for a full report. 

 

BOYS FOOTBALL V CLEVES 

Our Year 6 and Year 5 teams played league games at Cleves on Wednesday.  
Unfortunately, on small pitches they struggled to get to grips with their op-
ponents and were beaten by early bursts of goals.   

Final scores: Year 6 lost 3-0, Year 5 lost 4-0. 

 

YEAR 6 NETBALL V NOTRE DAME 

On Monday the Year 6 netball team played at Notre Dame in an extraordi-
nary game.  The match was thrilling and exciting with brilliant goals from 
both sides but in the end the scores came down to Notre Dame winning 9-2.  

Thanks to Miss Blair and Mr and Mrs Green who drove us all there. (By Zoe) 

Team: Hannah Green, Ellen Tiernan, Zoe Howell, Amy Bagster, Helena Gar-

land, Grace Pells, Nicole Fallon, Rebekah De Menezes-Wood. 

 
YEAR 5 NETBALL V BELL FARM 

Year 5’s A and B teams played at  Bell Farm on Wednesday.  The A team 
had a close match and played really well, but lost 1-3.  The B team was ex-

cited to play its first match and drew 1-1. 

A Team: Phoebe Cheveley Grayson, Lauren Rice, Jasmine Steeples, Sarah 

Broadberry, Rachel Smith, Sara Dedman, Yasmine Johnson 

B Team: Hope Gemmell, Emelia Emin, Rosalia Scannella, Emer Bealin-Kelly, 

Holly Folgate, Sophie Horton, Laura Kemp, Mia Southern 
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WEEK COMMENCING 15TH MARCH 

Please visit the schools website at: www.cardinal-newman.surrey.sch.uk  

Along with the ParentMail, notice board and newsletter, it is the School’s way of keeping parents up to date with 

events going on in and around our School. 



CIRCUS COMING TO CARDINAL NEWMAN! 

A date for your diary—Happy’s Circus is coming to Cardinal Newman 
on Friday 14th May.  A letter with details of how to get tickets and 
further information will be sent out on Monday 19th April (the first 

day back after our Easter break). 

 

PA MEETING MINUTES 

The minutes from the latest PA meeting are now on the website.  If you need a paper 

copy, there will be some outside the school office. 

 

TRIP TO SYON PARK 

Year 1 visited the Tropical Forest at Syon Park on Wednesday. 

“I saw a snake, I put it round my neck and I saw a baby alligator”. 
(Lauren, Yellow Class) 
“On the school trip I held a water lizard and I could feel it 
breathing.” (James, Green Class) 

Please look on the website for photos from the day. 

 

FASHION SHOW WORKSHOP—DESIGNERS AND MODELS 

There will be a workshop for designers, models and dancers on Thursday 25 
March after school.  If you are unable to come please contact Mrs Cooke on 

01932 242668. 

 

 

REMINDER—CRB CHECKS  

If you have had a letter from us regarding your CRB check, we would be very grateful 
if you could please complete the reply slip and bring it to the office with your ID.  

Thank you. 


